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23 Telephone

FILE/Docket 12-AFC-03

PROJECT TITLE: Redondo Beach Energy Project

(909) 396-2463

NAME: Andrew Lee

O Meeting Location:

DATE: 4/29/15 TIME: 1:40 p.m.

WITH: South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD)

ci ID icr-T- Clarification regardingSUBJECT. rpnon
filing schedule for Final Determination of Compliance

I called Mr. Lee for clarification regarding the potential FDOC filing schedule as noted in
SCAQMD Dep. Exec. Officer Mohsen Nazemi's 4/24/15 letter to the Energy Commission's
Redondo Beach Committee (i.e., Commissioners Douglas and Scott). This letter was docketed
on 4/24/15 as TN# 204366.

Mr. Lee stated that the District plans to convene a public meeting to discuss the 6/13/14
Preliminary Determination of Compliance (PDOC) and public concerns, if any, before it files
the FDOC. The District's public meeting could be held in conjunction with the Energy
Commission staffs planned public workshop on its Preliminary Staff Assessment (PSA), which
is likely to be scheduled during the month of May 2015. Both meetings would occur before the
close of the Commission's 30-day PSA comment period. The District may be able to file the
FDOC as soon as 30 days from the close of the PSA comment period, but the filing schedule
will depend on the complexity of the public comments received.

During the Commission's 4/10/15 Status Conference on the proposed Redondo Beach Energy
Project, Mr. Lee also referred to the District's proposed revised Title V permit process, which
could take between two and six months to complete, depending on the need to hold a Title V
.permit hearing. During my 4/29/15 phone conversation, I asked Mr. Lee about the Title V
process potentially affecting the FDOC filing schedule. Mr. John Yee of the District staff also
participated in my phone conversation. Mr. Lee and Mr. Yee both noted that the District is still
considering how to handle the Title V permit process and schedule, and it could be on a
different track than the FDOC. They did not expect the Title V process to affect the filing
schedule for the FDOC.

cc: Susan Cochran, Hearing Advisor Signed: <^j^J^^f^ 4 /3O//5
Name: Eileen Allen, Commfssioners'
Technical Advisor for Facility Siting


	Document.pdf
	Document.pdf



